
Read I Am A Quadrillionarire Chapter 2224 

I am a quadrillionarire chapter 2224-Even God wanted the Macee family dead. 

“I didn’t want things to escalate to this point. I have given you chances more 
than once. It is a pity that you won’t cherish it. In that case, then you can’t 
blame me. You asked for it,” David said indifferently. 

“M-M-Master David, I’m sorry, it’s all… my…” Basil stammered. 

He wanted to apologize to David, begged David to let him go, and let the 
Macee family go, but he could not even say a complete sentence. 

Right now, every part of his body was in excruciating pain. 

Basil knew that he was probably crippled now. 

Even if he survived, he would be paralyzed. 

If his mind power in The Spirit Cage was damaged, then his body in the real 
world would also be affected. 

“No need to apologize. It’s useless! From the moment we fought, we were 
already enemies, and I, David Lidell, will never be soft on my enemies, let 
alone give the enemy a chance to make a comeback.” David shook his head. 

Now that his strength had been exposed, he must send the Macee family to 
hell. 

He could not give the Macee family the slightest chance. 

Although David himself was strong and was not afraid of revenge from the 
Macee family, there were other people around him! 

Like Beanie. 

Maybe the Macee family was frightened and dared not provoke him and the 
people around him anymore, but the possibility exists. 

It was also possible that the Macee family would find out Beanie’s identity and 
secretly attack the Nacht family in Nightingale City. 



What David had to do was to eliminate all possibilities to be foolproof. 

“No… Don’t… I’m begging…” Basil only managed to utter four words before 
David kicked hard. 

Smash! 

Basil’s whole body was trampled into the ground by David. 

The ground shook like an earthquake. 

Then, there was a big hole in the ground. 

Basil, already seriously injured, was trampled on the head with such great 
force that he died. 

Such a terrifying scene was witnessed by other forces in the surrounding 
buildings. 

“Hiss!” 

Everyone gasped and felt chills all over their bodies. 

‘The Macee family*s power in The Spirit Cage was wiped out just like that? 

‘Lord Basil Macee, the mayor of Sole and the number one powerhouse of 
Sole, died just like this? 

‘What a terrifying young man! 

‘He fought alone against hundreds of powerful members of the Macee family 
and destroyed the Macee family with crushing force. 

‘It’s just unbelievable.’ 

Just now, everyone hoped that David could pose some threats to the Macee 
family and surprise Sole’s major forces. 

What they got was a complete shock. 

After David took care of the Macee family, he lifted his head to look around. 



The major forces watching the excitement were shocked and even their 
bodies trembled unconsciously. 

Facing such a strong person, they only had fear in their hearts. 

“Please keep today’s matter a secret and I would like to thank you all in 
advance. If I find anyone leaking this, I won’t mind going over to your house,” 
David said coldly. 

There was silence. 

After waiting for a while, someone mustered up the courage to reply, “Please 
rest assured, my Lord! We didn’t see anything today.” 

With the first person taking the lead, others followed. 

“Yes, please rest assured, my Lord! We didn’t see anything that happened 
today, so we have nothing to leak.” 

“Thank you!” 

After David finished speaking, he turned and walked to Pebbles and the 
others. 

 


